
MINUTES OF THE May 29th, 2018 ANNUAM MEETING OF THE


SURREY RIDGE ASSN. d/b/a
SURREY RIDGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

The  meeting of the 2018 Board Members of Surrey Ridge Assn, d/b/a Surrey Ridge Homeowners Association (“SRHOA”), was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the barn of Gary and Mary Henry.    Those board members in attendance were:

Drew Goodyear



Joel Schneider

Beth Schneider
Rachel Friess

Greg Friess

There were 41 lots represented constituting a quorum including 4 lots represented via proxy. 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Speeding and the speed limit was addressed. There was mention of a car show this fall. The current board has contracted with someone to mow the park but that contractor will not return phone calls so contracting that out will need to be revisited. 
A neighborhood clean up was recently organized but only one family attended. Josh Gonzales reported that he will continue to organize clean up approximately twice yearly. 

Weed control is not in new proposed budget. We did not spend money this year on weed control but it may be necessary in the upcoming year. Connie Helgoth volunteered to contact weed wranglers and start the process of initiating weed control. Neighbors voiced concerns regarding pesticides and bees as well as pets. The idea of increasing the social event budget was submitted. Social events cannot exceed 10% of the budget for a tax exempt organization. Neighbors voiced ideas on how to increase the social budget and stay within this parameter i.e. having a board meeting immediately prior to an event. Every “event” would therefore be a “meeting”.  Joe brought up the fact that he would like to see the hayride event also go down Corral. 
Fire mitigation was discussed. It was mentioned that “the wilderness” needs to be concentrated on. Cal asked if a bobcat can reach that area. It was agreed upon that it cannot. Einer from South Metro fire district will come to a house free of charge and advise on fire mitigation. Fire mitigation in common areas ie. the wilderness would be a huge expense. Einer did mention the possibility of a grant (at the 2017 meeting) that would match what the neighborhood would put in for fire mitigation. Spraying trees for beetle kill was discussed.  The HOA cannot financially involve itself in private property beetle kill management but may be able to aid in taking down the trees on easements. 

Proposed dues of 75$ a year was voted upon. A motion was presented by John Wittry. Terry Boger seconded the motion. The motion was passed by a majority. 

The minutes from the 2017 meeting were approved.  

The proposed budget was amended to include approximately $200 for webhosting / domain and $1500 for sand for the arena. The budget was motioned by Cal. John W. seconded the motion. It was passed. 

5 volunteers were presented for board positions – Josh Gonzales, Kevin Klimt, Gene Wenninger, 

 John Picon, and Amy Cline. A motion was called to  approve all submitted by Cal. It was seconded by John Wittry and all were approved. 
Connie Helgoth volunteered  to serve on the architectural control committee. A motion was called by Marvin, Travis seconded the motion and the motion was carried. 

NEW BUSINESS:
Treasurer’s Report:

Greg Freiss reported on the current budget and balances. A copy of the report is attached. It was mentioned that moving forward an invoice be sent out to homeowners to encourage dues payment. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Equestrian Committee:   John Wittry put stairs up where the Stirrup creek crossing exists. He also mowed from Stirrup to Sorrel. The rest of the trails look good. Horse owners were reminded to stay off of trails after rain. John reports that the arena needs sand to be laid. He also reports that the current fencing has about 3 years of life left and will then need to be replaced. He estimates that cost to be around 8000. 
Social Events Committee:  No report
Architectural Committee:  - Connie Helgoth is the new member. 
Welcoming Committee:  No report
There being no further business to come before the meeting, the meeting was declared adjourned.

APPROVED:

____________________________



    




Drew Goodyear, President




Greg Friess (At Large)
Beth Schneider, Secretary




Raechal Friess , Treasurer
_________________________



__________________________

Joel Schneider, Vice President



John Wittry (At Large)
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